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Selectmen’'s Meeting, Monday, February 3, 1992

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Philip Dwight, Dave Boule',
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM

Brian Brown, Police Chief, introduced a candidate to fill the
position of Special Police Officer. Cameron Brown, no
relationship to the police chief, was interviewed by the
Selectmen. Phil moved to hire Cameron as a Special Officer for
the Town. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved. Cameron was
sworn in as a Special Police Officer.

Brian has received cost figures to convert the antenna on the

Town Hall and make it possible to keep in contact with dispatch,
The total cost will be $365. The Town of Bennington will share
the expense of the conversion. There will also be an added cost
for a direct telephone line which Bennington will also share the

cost. The change will enable both Towns better contact with the
dispatch.

Pat Beers, Gene and Woody Woodworth, Pat Webber, Bob Bagloce, Bob
Holmes, Bonnie DeBrino, Cindi Gelardi, members of the Parks and
Recreation joined the meeting to discuss the problem with the
liability insurance. Selectmen explained that the Town coverage
protects the Town but it does not cover a private organization
such as the Friends of the Parks and Recreation. The Selectmen
gave the Friends of the Parks and Recreation permission to use
the Town Gym, but the Town can not protect the organization in
the event there is a liability claim.

It was reported at this time that the Gym is not being properly
maintained by the School. There are broken windows, the ceiling
tiles are falling down and wind is blowing into the building by
the cracks under the dcor.

Pat Beers reviewed the warrant for repairs to the tennis court
and the basketball court.

Phil moved to accept the minutes of Jan. 27 as written. Second,
Dave. All in favor. So moved,

Dave moved to have a hearing on changing the elderly exemption to

the adjusted elderly. Hearing will be scheduled for Feb., 17 at
7:00 PM.

Selectmen went over the warrant for the Town Report.

Dave moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:27, second, Phil. All in
favor. So moved. ens
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Selectmen’'s Meeting, Monday, February 10, 1992

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Phil Dwight, Dave Boule, and
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Phil moved to accept the minutes of February 3rd as written.
Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen signed the permit for alcoholic beverages at the Fire
Department dance scheduled for Feb. 14th.

Phil moved to approve payment of $419.92 for the repair of a
vehicle damaged by a town truck. Release to be signed by owner
of vehicle. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

The transfer station was discussed. Phil moved to pay up to
$2,100 to CMA Engineering to draw up a conceptual plan for a

transfer and recycling station for the Town. Second Dave. All
in favor. So moved.

Selectmen agreed to meet with Bennington on Thursday at 7:00 to
discuss transfer/recycling station.

Selectmen discuss closure of the present landfill.

Phil moved to accept the bid from Wallace Press for the Town
Report. Second Dave. All in faver. Sc moved.

Sam Harding will be notified of some minor work to be completed
on heating system.

Selectmen made the final changes to the Town Warrant.

Meeting adjourned 9:23 ems



